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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of the Palmetto State, I am pleased to congratulate the Savannah River
National Laboratory on its tenth anniversary as a Department of Energy National Laboratory and
over sixty years of service to our country.

Originally established to provide research and development support for the Savannah River Site
startup and operations, the Laboratory progressed in scope and mission, expanding its focus to
include environmental stewardship, national and homeland security, and clean energy. With its
designation as a Department of Energy National Laboratory, along with a top-notch team
including scientists, engineers, and technicians, the Savannah River National Laboratory plays a
vital role in the development of sound solutions to serious issues at home and abroad. We are
proud of the awesome work you do and thank you for serving our state and nation with
distinction.

Michael and I send our congratulations and wish you the best for continued success. God bless.




